
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday January 14th 2019
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 14th January 2019 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley and Cllrs T Turner, L Brind, M Bulley, J Betney, E Wilson, S Wood and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 1 Public Member who was co-opted on to the Parish Council as item 6. County Cllr Connett was in attendance. 
1.  Open Forum & AOB –.
2. Apologies – Cllrs Studholme as in London, C Bickley due to parental responsibilities. Cllr Eden who is out of Exeter. District Cllr Bromell sent apologies. 
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers –  none
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 12th November –  Cllr Betney (p) & Cllr Wood (s) that Cllr Shipley sign the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
Standing Orders were dropped to allow Cllr Connett to speak.

5. Play Area inspection and resurface – The Clerk has informed all councillors about the potential repairs of the wooden play equipment and Cllr Turner has looked at the equipment and come up with a suggestion of putting buttresses against the current supports to solve this issue.  Cllr Turner (p) this Cllr Betney (s) vote UNANIMOUS.  Delegated authorities of costs up to £300 were agreed.   This will aim to be completed in February, weather permitting. 
The RoSPA inspection is due in March and Playsafety have notified the Clerk they have it scheduled to take place. Dates do not get confirmed and the report will follow when completed.
6. Co-option – Further to the advertisement for parishioners to contact the Clerk re the current councillor vacancy Cassie Ludlam has come forward and is in attendance tonight. Cllr Betney (p) Cllr Wood (s) vote UNANIMOUS. 
7. Precept setting 2019/20 – Further to setting the budget for 2019/20 in November 2018 it was proposed the precept be increased from £4625 plus a Council Tax support grant of £190 to total £4815 to £4960 with no Council Tax support grant this year available.  The average band d council tax would then be £18.88 from £17.71 a 6.66% increase. Cllr Betney (p), Cllr Wilson (s) vote UNANIMOUS. 
8. Defibrillator installation and course – This had been arranged for today but due to no response the Clerk will be trying to arrange this for February. 
9. New Notice Board in Village – As this was brought up by Cllr Bickley who is not in attendance this was carried over to next meeting.  
10. Rubbish Disposal – As above. 
11. Wall repair by War Memorial – The wall next to the War Memorial has had a couple of stones knocked out of it probably by a large vehicle.  Cllr Shipley will have a look at this area and liaise with Cllr Turner over possible repairs. 
The Clerk has looked into the War Memorial grant and it states Cleaning for cosmetic reasons cannot be funded as unnecessary or over-cleaning can damage a memorial.  War memorials are a part of our heritage and will show their age – cleaning to remove signs of ageing or weathering is not eligible for support.

12. Hedge Cutting – This will be carried over to the next meeting as it is unclear what this is concerning. 
13. Royal Garden Party Nomination – Cllr Shipley explained the process. Two names have been put forward for nomination which has to be in by Wednesday 23rd January. Cllr Shipley suggested Marge Addicott and Cllr Wood suggested Terry Bastyan after discussion it was decided Marge Addicott would be put forward.  
14. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
County Cllr Connett: He confirmed that he had spoken to Highways and they have confirmed they will be working on this February 4th to 8th. He reported the road to the Parish Church and has had contact from Helen Frankpitt, Highways Liaison, who said she will look into getting this repaired as she can see the reasons for the Parish Council concern.  
He spoke about Dog walkers being restricted to under 6 dogs on a lead on public ground which will come into effect.  Council Tax will rise by just over 3% and the green bins from £35 to £40 a year. 

Cllr Betney raised the question of waste/litter on the roads and who was responsible for cleaning these.  Cllr Connett confirmed that the schedule for cleaning roads is less than required and they will not clean on roads of 60mph or above. He will raise this with TDC.  The Clerk mentioned about litter picks that have taken place by other parishes.  TDC would not support a litter pick on the fast roads. 

Cllr Bulley reported a dip in the road by the new houses built opposite the Lamb Inn.  He will report this to Highways. 

Cllr Wood mentioned damage caused by the potholes to vehicles and Cllr Connett referred to the website and he will send the link through if required. 
The Clerk reported 
	DCC
	Highways are replacing arm at Perridge Cross sign
 Devon Countryside Access Forum are looking for members 
Repairs to Kingsford Lane are due to take place February 4th – 8th as reported by Cllr Connett
An email from Highways has been shared by the Clerk re roadworks.org.  This details roadworks in the parish and can be checked at any time. 
	ENQ1181160161 reference – not replaced as yet
If interested please let the Clerk know and she will share the email. Cllr Betney requested the email. 
FYI

FYI

	TDC
	Communities Together formally the Electors Fund open until Jan 16th 2019

Chair has been invited to the TDC Civic Service 10th February
Individual Councillor views are requested for the TDC budget proposals 2019/20. The link has been sent to Councillors. 
	Tedburn clerk has have advised they are no longer pursuing the  mobile speed devices as they are too costly at £3000 each and Highways have confirmed with them again they are very unlikely to get permission to put them up in Tedburn. 

The Clerk asked TDC if we could apply for a bus shelter renovation grant.  We would need to get support from other parishes and prove how it benefits other parishes, which is not really thought possible. As this leaves us without something to apply for that benefits bringing communities together we are not applying for this grant this year. 
The Clerk will raise the speed issues in the village with Cllr Connett in preparation for the next meeting. 

FYI – Chair is unable to attend. 
FYI

	Bus Shelter
	The Bus Shelter near the RSPCA has a large amount of graffiti on it and the Perspex needs replacing 
	The Clerk is still seeking costs for Perspex and if it can be easily replaced.  



15. Planning  - none
Decisions-   none 
16. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Turner (p), Cllr Betney (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories signed the cheques as required. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages November and December 2018 plus home worker less pension contributions
	£386.10
	
	£386.10

	770

	DCC Pension Fund
	December Pension contribution
	£50.31
	
	£50.31
	771

	
	
	
	
	
	

	

	


Meeting closed – 20:25
The next meeting will be Monday 11th February 2019 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


